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COLUMBIA, S.C. – A Spartanburg man was arrested today after trying to break into Tyger River 
Correctional Institution. 
 
Nathaniel Jose Perez, 19, was found inside the fence at Tyger River, bleeding from apparent 
cuts from the fence’s razor wire. A large hole had been cut into the fence, and some pieces of 
what appeared to be Perez’s clothing were found stuck there. 
 
Institution staff found Perez between an inner and outer fence after being alerted to activity in 
the upper prison yard. He was taken by ambulance to a local hospital, where he was treated, 
released and transported to the Spartanburg County detention center. 
 
Perez is charged by the SCDC Office of Investigations and Intelligence with trespassing onto a 
correctional facility, possession of marijuana with intent to distribute and attempting to furnish 
prisoners with contraband. 
 
Officers also confiscated four backpacks filled with contraband, including marijuana, cellphones, 
tobacco, alcohol and other items. 
 
The S.C. Department of Corrections reminds members of the public that after an arrest, the 
burden of proof is on the state to prove guilt beyond a reasonable doubt within a court of law. 
 
SCDC thanks the Spartanburg County Sheriff’s Department for their quick response and 
assistance in this apprehension. 
 
Copies of the arrest warrants are attached.  
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